
Important Items in this newsletter: 
 Diary Dates 
 Open Mornings 
 Penny Tree Challenge 

Dear All 
It’s hard to believe that this will be the last           
newsletter of the half term as we are just about to 
start our final week before the Autumn half term 
holiday.   It feels like it has been as busy as ever 

with more visitors, WOW days, sporting events and activities. 
The Fire Brigade have visited three year groups, which involved 
some of the older pupils getting rather wet as they practised 
with the hose!  
Year 2 enjoyed a great WOW day linked to their Fire of London 
topic, in which they dressed as Bakers for the day.  They all 
looked amazing and the bread they baked tasted superb.  The 
They also practised their geography skills as they walked around 
the school identifying key features of our capital city.   
This week, Year 3 visited the Arundel Wetlands Centre to support 
their science learning and Year 6 have visited Newhaven Fort to 
learn more about their World War II topic. 
The PTA have organised two fundraising discos for EYFS, KS1 and 
Lower KS2.  It was great to see staff and children dancing to all 
the classics!  It is Upper Key Stage 2’s turn next week.  
The children have shared in two Harvest Festival Assemblies, one 
with the Brighton and Hove City Mission and one with the new 
minister from Southwick Methodist Church - Rev Frank Okai-Sam 
(Reverend Frank to the children!) 
Various sports teams have been out representing the school.  A 
group of footballers took part in an event organised by Albion in 
the Community and had a great day playing at the club’s training 
ground.  Our Basketball team took on a range of local schools 
and played really well to achieve second place and a chance to 
compete in the area finals.  And last but by no means least, you 
can read all about the girl’s tag rugby team in a separate section 
of the newsletter (they did really well). 
Please make sure you put the details of our Firework Display into 
your diaries. This will take place on Friday 8th November, with 
gates opening from 5.30pm.  Its always a great event so we hope 
you can join us and bring some friends too! 
 Further  information about our school can always be found on 
our website:  www.eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk  
Julia Sherlock (Headteacher) 
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Congratulations to our                        
 

Stars of the Week  
    

   These awards are given out in  
   Celebration Assembly every Friday  

 

Class  w/ending 

4.10.19  

w/ending 

11.10.19 

 

1MS School Trip Reece  

1AT School Trip Amelia  

2KB Maaya Amelia  

2SJ Mollie Ella  

3JB Amelie Belle-Rose  

3LS  Findley/Emerson Sky  

4KL School Trip Lea  

4FM School Trip Leon  

5CP  Lily Savannah  

5RW George Callum  

6HS Harvey Evan  

6SG  Raeanne Louie  

    

Forest Amelia E Harvey D  

Forest  Amelia W  

Open Mornings for parents of children starting school in September 2020 

We have already had two well-attended open morning but there is still an opportunity for families who 

have children due to start school in September 2020 to visit Eastbrook.  The session will give parents/

carers an  opportunity to meet key staff and complete a tour of the school. 

Open Sessions (for parents) normally last approximately one hour.  The time and date is as follows 

Wednesday 13th November at 5:00pm, entrance via main doors, near the school office 

Places can be booked by contacting our school office on 01273 874050 or                                                                                   

email office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk )     

                                                 

 We look forward to welcoming you to our school, Julia Sherlock - Headteacher. 

mailto:office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk


Attendance  Update 

Overall attendance is now very close to our  target of 96%.  We are however starting to get more 

requests for term time absences.  We realise some absences are unavoidable but it would really 

help if families didn't book holidays in term time.  We cannot authorise any holidays in term time 

as the expectation is that holidays are taken within the 13 weeks of holiday time across the school 

year.  

In line with our locality schools we can only authorise exceptional absences  such as one day for 

a close family wedding.  

As you all know school attendance is incredibly important as it can have an impact on both your 

child’s learning and their friendship groups.  Our school target is to be at least in line with national 

figures: 96%; anything lower could have an impact on our Outstanding judgement.                   

Each week classes have the opportunity to win attendance awards for the best attendance. Well 

done to the following classes: 

w/ending 4th October 2019  

KS1 1st place with 99.7% is 1AT, KS2 1st place with 97.7% is 4KL 

Whole School Attendance w/ending 4th October =  95.9% 

w/ending 11th October 2019  

KS1 1st place with 99.3% is 2SJ , KS2 1st place with 98.1% is 5CP  

Whole School Attendance w/ending 20th September = 95.3% 

Overall school attendance currently stands 96.2% 

Harvest Festival Donations 

At this time of year we invite our pupils to bring 

donations in as part of our Harvest Festival                 

celebrations.  The collection point is at the 

front entrance of the school for you to put your 

items in.  These will be forwarded to local 

Food Banks.  Thank you for your generous  

donations to date.  The collection point will be 

open until the end of this half term. 

School Disco 

Following two successful discos the final 
one ,for Years 5 and 6, will be held on     
Thursday 24th October (4.15 until 5.30pm) 

Tickets will be £3.00 and will be on sale in the 
school foyer until Thursday 24th October, 
before school (8.30am onwards) and again 
from 2.45pm. 

There will be sweets and crisps on sale so we 
suggest children bring a bit of money for 
these items. Water will be provided. 

School Admissions—Sept 2020 

Was your child born between 1 Sept 2015 and 31 August 2016? 

If so they are eligible to start school in September 2020. 

Apply Online at :  www.westsussex.gov.uk/admissions from Monday 7th October. 

Closing date for applications is Wednesday 15th January 2020. 

For additional advice you can call: 03330 142 903 



Term Dates for your Diary 
         
Monday 21st October    All   Astra colour individual photographs 
Tuesday 22nd October    EYFS  6 week in meeting 
Thursday 24th October    Y5/6   School Disco –4.15pm to 5.30pm  
Friday 25th October     All   Dress down day for firework night 
 
Mon 28th Oct - Fri 1st Nov 2019  All   Half Term Holiday 
Mon 4th November    All   INSET Day  (School closed to pupils) 
 
Tues 5th November    All   First day of Autumn 2 Term 
Wednesday 6th November   Y6   Mosque visit (letter to follow) 
Friday  8th November    All   PTA firework display 
Tuesday 12th November   All   Odd sock day (letter to follow) 
Wednesday 13th November   RMP   Book Look 
Wednesday 13th November   EYFS  Open evening for 2020 starters 
Thursday 14th November   REB   Book Look 
Friday 15th November     All   Children in Need (letter to follow) 
Monday 18th November   Y3   Egyptian Day (letter to follow) 
Friday 22nd November    Y5   Hampton Court Trip 
Friday 29th November    All   Worthing Pantomime  
 
Friday 20th December 2019   All   Last day of Autumn Term 
 
Spring Term 2020 
Monday 6th January     All   INSET Day  (School closed to pupils) 

Penny Tree Challenge 

Thank you to everyone who sent their loose change in to support Mrs Groves and the 

School Councillors as they started a fund-raising project to buy trees for the school 

grounds.  This is all part of a bigger project to 

improve the outdoor areas in the school.    

The Penny Tree Challenge raised an              

incredible £667 and other people have 

offered to add to that amount (more news to 

follow shortly).   

The money collected is going to be used to 

create a forest area that children can access 

at playtimes, with seating areas for children 

to sit quietly and read or play.  

If you remember, last year a parent kindly  

donated £500 towards school funds  so we 

are planning more improvements to make 

playtimes more engaging for our pupils.  



Mrs Julia Sherlock, Headteacher,  Eastbrook Primary Academy, Manor Hall Road, Southwick   

Tel :01273 874050               Email: office@eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk               Website: www.eastbrook.w-sussex.sch.uk 

Tickets now on sale from school foyer at 8.45am and again at 2.45pm daily. 






